
MINNESOTA ACOG CHAIRS

1936 Robert Mussey, M.D.

1937 J.C. Litzenberg, M.D.

1938 John Rothrock, M.D.

1939 W.A. Coventry, M.D.

1940 J.C. Masson, M.D.

1941 Roy Swanson, M.D.

1943 Claude Ehrenberg, M.D.

1946 Lawrence Randall, M.D.

1947 Everett Hartley, M.D.

1949 Russell Moe, M.D.

1950 James Swendsun, M.D.

1951 William Mercil, M.D.

1952 John Haugen, M.D.

1953 Arthur Hunt, M.D.

1954 Arnold Swenson, M.D.

1955 Leonard Lang, M.D.

1956 Rodney Sturley, M.D.

1957 F.L. Schade, M.D.

1958 John McKelvey, M.D.

1959 Eugene Kasper, M.D.

1960 Edward Banner, M.D.

1961 Charles McKenzie, M.D.

1962 Martin Wallace, M.D.

1963 Alex Barno, M.D.

1964 Jane Hodgson, M.D.

1965 John Faber, M.D.

1966 Bruce Williams, M.D.

1967 Melvin Sinykin, M.D.

1968 Grant Hartnagel, M.D.

1969 P.T. Watson, M.D.

1970 Mancel Mitchell, M.D.

1971 Donald Freeman, M.D.

1972 Reginald Smith, M.D.

1973 Hubert Clapp, M.D.

1974 Konald Prem, M.D.

1975 Jack Wall , M.D.

1976 Loren Jacobson, M.D.

1977 John Brown, M.D.

1978 Leonard Aaro, M.D.

1979 Milton Baker, M.D.

1980 Charles Fish, M.D.

1981 Richard Bendel, M.D.

1982 Jerome Scherek, M.D.

1983 Ismail Barrada, M.D.

1984 Peter Bartzen, M.D.

1985 Edward Maeder, Jr., M.D.

1986 Robert Diamond, M.D.

1987 Charles McCarthy, M.D.

1988 Erick Hakanson, M.D.

1989 Leo Twiggs, M.D.

1990 Glen Holt, M.D.

1991 Emanuel Gaziano, M.D.

1992 Charles S. Field, M.D.

1993 Laura Edwards, M.D.

1994 Edward Beadle, M.D.

1995 Janette Strathy, M.D.

1996 C. Robert Stanhope, M.D.

1998 Robert Nordland, M.D.

2001 Douglas Soderberg, M.D.

2004 Andrew Good, M.D.

2007 Andrea Flom, M.D.

2010 Bridget Keller, M.D.

2013 David A. Baram, M.D.

2015 Douglas Creedon, M.D.

The Minnesota Section of the American

Congress of Obstetricians and Gynecologists

PO Box 314 - Lakeland, MN 55043 info@mnacog.org phone) 612/670-7810 fax) 612/677-3200

TO: Legislative Commission on Surrogacy

FROM:  Minnesota Section ACOG

DATE:    July 19, 2016

RE:         Mental And Physical Effects of Gestational Surrogacy

I am writing as the Legislative Chair of the Minnesota Chapter of the American Congress of

Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG), the specialty's premier professional membership

organization dedicated to the improvement of women's health. With more than 57,000

members nationwide and 905 in Minnesota, ACOG seeks increasing access for women to high

quality safe health care.

Our members provide services to women who serve as gestational carriers to assure that

they and the child they are carrying are safe and healthy.   Women are waiting longer to have

children.  Unfortunately, for a variety of medical reasons, a growing number are unable to

become pregnant and carry the pregnancy to term.   The use of a gestational carrier to help

these women and their partners have a baby is increasing in frequency.

Questions have been raised about the impact of gestational surrogacy on the physical and

mental  health of both the gestational surrogates as well as the children born from surrogacy.

We do not believe that either gestational surrogates or the children they carry face

statistically significant increased risks to either their physical or mental health.  Gestational

surrogates are screened prior to having an embryo implanted to assure that they are

physically healthy and capable of carrying the pregnancy to term.  They also go through an

intensive mental health screening process with licensed mental health professionals to assure

that they are emotionally stable and fully understand their role in the gestational surrogacy

process.   Potential gestational surrogates who fail to meet standards for their physical and

mental health are not allowed to proceed through the process to avoid putting them and the

baby at risk of harm.

A study was published earlier this year in MEDICINE & HEALTH which looked at 55 peer-

reviewed published studies of the physical and mental health outcomes for both gestational

surrogates and the children they carried.  The research finds that children born from

surrogacy have medical outcomes comparable to the results of children born from assisted

reproduction technology such as IVF and oocyte donation.  The psychological well-being of

children whose mother had been a surrogate mother between 5 and 15 years earlier was

found to be good.  No major differences in psychological health were found between

intended mothers, mothers who conceived using other types of assisted reproduction

technology and mothers whose pregnancies were the result of natural conception.

In conclusion, there may be isolated anecdotal reports of complications for either a

gestational surrogate or a child born from a surrogacy arrangement.  However, the medical

literature finds that gestational surrogates who participate in supervised surrogacy

arrangements that meet medical and mental health standards face no increased risks to

either their physical or mental health.  These results are the same for children born from

gestational surrogacy.  ACOG encourages the Commission to recommend the Legislature

enact legislation that regulates surrogacy in Minnesota to assure optimal physical and mental

health outcomes for both gestational surrogates and the children born from these

arrangements.   The current lack of regulation in Minnesota increases the physical and mental

health risks to both surrogates and children born from surrogacy.


